
Action taken to tackle smell problem
from Riverside composting site
#dundeewestend

As reported recently in the Courier, over the summer, I again raised numerous
residents’  complaints  about  the  smell  problem  caused  by  the  composting
operation at the Riverside Civic Amenity site adjacent to Riverside Nature
Park.

The problem appears to be particularly noticeable during shredding as part of
the composting operation and the wind changes direction.   

Staff attempt to ensure the operation happens only when the wind is to the
south, away from the residential housing along the western part of Perth Road
and in adjacent streets like Riverside Place, Millbay Terrace and Gardens,
Clovis Duveau Drive, Millhall Crescent, River Crescent and Newhall Gardens. 
  

However, the complaints about the smell issue have been numerous in the
latter part of the summer in particular.

Last Friday, I had a very productive meeting with a member of environment
management of the City Council to discuss the issues and attempt to ensure
the situation is much improved going forward.    

I am pleased to note that the council is now finalising an Odour Management
Plan for Riverside that I went through with environment management at the
meeting.     This is helpful as I am adamant that residents should not have
to endure this smell issue and it is welcome that the council is taking
proper steps to tackle this problem.
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